
      CONGRATULATIONS and 
a very sincere THANK YOU to 
everyone that helped us to 
have a very successful APPLE 
BLOSSOM MEET this year. 
Our Meet Chairman Duane 
Catlett worked hard to put to-
gether the team of people that 
is needed to accomplish the 
high level of show that we are 
known for. I believe we would 
all agree that this was the best 
overall show that we have had 
in several years. The weather 
was also a big help as we could not have asked for too 
much of a better day. The temperature was perfect and the 
breeze, although a bit much at times, helped keep every-
one comfortable. I was amazed when I stepped out of the 
house at 6 o’clock in the morning and the grass was dry 
from the overnight breeze. I thought then that it was going 
to be an excellent day, and that it was.  
     Kevin Maloney’s team on Friday night did a great job 
laying out the parking spots. This year we tested out a new 
system and it went very smoothly. We easily worked 
around the new trees that the park has planted, and due to 
a mathematical error on my behalf, gave someone an extra 
wide spot. All that work paid off on Saturday when the park-
ing team was able to get all the cars parked without any 
trouble. Another trial feature we tried this year was using a 
bullhorn to relay the space numbers out to the field parkers. 
It received high reviews, and I believe we will definitely use 
it in the future.  
     Linda Comontofski and the pre-registration team kept 
the incoming cars moving very efficiently to the parking 
team. There were 100 cars pre-registered and without their 
smooth operating process there could have been an uncon-

trollable backup of vehi-
cles waiting. You all did 
an excellent job!!  
     Of course, all those cars may not have made it to the 
field had Paul Ruscito and his group not done a super job 
of getting the directional signs out on the many corners to 
tell people where they needed to get to. Surely the sea-
soned show car owners knew where to go, but the many 
newcomers we had this year, I am sure appreciated the 
signage.   
     The late registration team led by Lauren Conrad was 
kept very busy this year as we had 58 late arrivals to get regis-
tered. Once again there was a new method tried and proven to 
get the cars into their spots and then have the owners go up to 
the tent and fill out the necessary forms.  This prevented the 
large backups we have had in the past from forming on the 
“roadway” to the main field.  
      Mark 
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CALENDAR 

   

The Split Rim 

 

   [continued under PRESIDENT, page 11] 

• JUN 5  -  Membership Meeting and  
Annual Auction Night, 7pm, Antique Car 
Shelter, Jim Barnett Park (see pg 2 and 

directions next-to-last page) 
• JUN 16   -  Happy Fathers’ Day ! 
• JUN 19  -  Board Meeting, 7pm, Round 

Hill Church. All members welcome.  
• JUN 28  -  Eddie Busko Memorial Cruise-

In, Welltown UMC, Clear Brook, VA (see 
flyer pg 13) 

• JUN 23 -  MONDAY, NOON DEADLINE for  
JULY NEWSLETTER  

• JUL 19  -  Annual Museum of the Shenan-
doah Valley Show, Winchester (flyer pg 
16) 

• SEP 20-21  -  Poor Man’s Tour, location to 
be announced. 

 June 5, 2025   7pm  
 Membership  
 Meeting       & Auction                                                                           

                                               Antique Car Shelter, Jim Barnett Park                        
       1001 E. Cork St, Winchester, VA  22603    

                                           (see directions, next-to-last page of newsletter)  
 

 

          Meeting Hosts: Kevin & Nicole Malony 
     

                  Note: Light Refreshments Will Be Served 

         to have space and time for the Auction 

 

                     (see page 2 for more info)     

                  JUNE CALENDAR CAR OF THE MONTH: 
    Kevin & Nicole Malony’s 1950 Oldsmobile. See story pg. 8 

     

         HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAYS ! 

PRESIDENT’S  
MESSAGE: 

03 Bo Weddle 19 Bob Engle 

05 Larry Moore 20 Jim Tillery 

12 Gary Wigfield 21 Mitch Orndorff 

17 Celeste Borel 26 Diann Dailey 

18 Diane Wisener 27 Mike Herbert 
18 Joanie Gose   
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  PHOTOS NEEDED:  CLUB   
    CAR CALENDAR 2026 

Tom Parker has volunteered to  
create a Club car calendar again for 
2026. He needs your vehicle’s photos 

by Sept. 30 so the calendar can be delivered at the 
Nov. meeting. The photo can be a current ride, or the 
one you “let get away.” With the summer ahead, 
now’s the time to take photos of YOUR antique, out 
in the sunshine with a picturesque background, to be 
the star of a calendar page ! Side or 3/4 views, taken 
outside in daylight, show off vehicles best. Send pho-
tos to Tom at:  tomrparkerjr@gmail.com. More info 

on how to submit a photo 
will be in the July issue. JULY News Deadline   

NOON  JUNE 23 

Send articles, photos & ads to: shenandoahregion@gmail.com  

2025 CLUB ROSTERS READY  FOR PICKUP   Secretary Linda has completed the 2025 Roster of 
Region members. Please attend the June 5 Membership Meeting to pick up your Roster copy if you haven’t 
yet done so. Thanks ! 

          Su n shi n e R epor t    
 

                       Sunshine Chairs Dave & Sharon Lewis report sending:  
 

 Get-well wishes to Judi Hall, who has been in the hospital with multiple health 
issues, and to Bonnie Catlett, who had knee surgery May 19. 

 A Sympathy card to the family of Jerry Lunt, who passed away May 7.  
 Please remember Judi, Bonnie and Duane, and Jerry’s family in 

your thoughts and prayers for healing. 
 As always, let’s all keep in our thoughts and prayers those mem-

bers who struggle daily with ongoing issues that keep them "in 
the shop" and not running on all cylinders.  

 IN SYMPATHY   Shenandoah Region extends its deepest sympathy to the family of Gerald 
(Jerry) Lunt, 83, who passed away at Rose Hill Nursing Home in Berryville May 7 after a long illness.    
   Jerry spent most of his childhood in the Washington, DC area, graduating from Francis C. Hammond 
High School in Alexandria, VA in 1959. He worked his way through George Washington University, earn-
ing a B.A. in Psychology and then pursued graduate studies in Criminology. A life-long civil servant, Jerry 

worked for the Dept. of Justice under Attorney General Robert F. Kennedy; the National Archives; the Dept. of the Na-
vy, and the U.S. Postal Service. While serving in the Air National Guard out of Andrews Air Force Base, Jerry was de-
ployed to Osan Air Base in South Korea during the “Pueblo Crisis” in 1968. A devoted patriot, he was a longtime mem-
ber of Berryville VFW Post 9760, American Legion Post 41, the Korean War Veterans Association and the Moose 
Lodge. He also was a Civil War re-enactor, serving in The Stonewall Brigade - Company D of the 27th Virginia; and 
besides joining our Region in 1999, was a member of the Early Ford V-8 Club.  A deeply devout Christian, he co-

authored a theological book with Dr. William Isaac Cooper.  
    He will be remembered for his dedication to our hobby  -  he never missed a meeting or Fun Run, was on the Board 
of Directors, and he served as a judge at our Apple Blossom show for many years. He loved old cars and drove his to 
all the summer meetings. Jerry also will be remembered for his quirky sense of humor and loyalty to his friends.    
    Jerry is survived by his brother, Geoffrey Lunt (Amy Louviere) of Oak Hill, VA; a nephew, Jason Lunt (Francisca) of 
Pensacola, FL; a niece, Jennifer Ann Lacy of Woodbridge, VA; three great nieces; a great nephew; and a great-grand 
niece. Services will be June 10 at Enders & Shirley Funeral Home Chapel, Berryville, VA.  Please keep the family in 
your thoughts and prayers at this difficult time. 

 ANNUAL AUCTION NIGHT    
 JUNE 5 AT MEMBERSHIP  
 MEETING   Our annual Auction will 
take place following our June 5 mem-

bership meeting. We are asking for donations of car-
related items (such as literature, parts, cleaning supplies, 
petromobilia) to be auctioned that night to raise funds for 
the Club. We also happily accept donations of baked 
goods  -  which seem to be VERY popular items 
based on past auctions. Note that the meeting will be 
the first one of the summer to be held at the Antique Car 
Shelter in Jim Barnett Park, Winchester at 7pm. This will 
NOT be a potluck meeting -  in the interest of time; just 
light refreshments will be served. Hope to see you there  
- these auctions are always entertaining ! 
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THE WRAP-UP:  As Prez Jeff described, we had a 
great turnout for this year’s show. Of the 100 pre-registered 
vehicles, 78 attended, 60 of which were judged. 67% of the 
judged vehicles received trophies.     

   With the spectacular 
weather, the Late Registra-
tions really rolled in, so  
Lauren Conrad and her 
Lates team, Penny Allen, 
and Dave Conrad, had their 
hands full. There were 58 
Lates, an all-time record, for 
a total of 136 on the 
Showfield.  
    On Friday, Kevin Malony 
had a large group of guys 
help with Field Setup, fan-
ning out across the field to 
mark out the parking spaces.   

    Saturday morning bright and early, Kevin’s Showfield 
Parking team were on the field in their fluorescent vests, 
getting all the cars into the right spots. Parking with Kevin 
were Jerry Baldwin, Ron Dailey, Mike Herbert, John Kerr, 
Grant Malony, Reid Malony, Greg Miller, Harry Newman, 
Tom Parker, Jeff Smulovitz, and Will Wood. The bullhorn to 
announce incoming vehicles by space number as they got 
checked in at Pre-Registration worked great !  
    Paul Ruscito and his Traffic Control team, Jerry Bald-
win, John Kerr, and Harry Newman got the vehicles di-
rected onto the showfield without incident.  
    Linda C’s Pre-Registration team, Lorie Ruscito, Duane 
Catlett, and Craig Comontofski, did a brisk business with 
the pre-registered cars. We had only 1 substitution and 1 
car that had registered himself in the wrong class, so Chief 
Judge Mark Dinsmore had a pretty clear field for his 14 
Judges: Kenny Allen, Paul Beam, Stewart Belkin, Bill Bus-
ko, Craig Comontofski, Lee Dieter, Mike Herbert, Jim 
Lemen, Harry Newman, Gene Ramey, Dan Rowzie, and 
Dickie & Sally Wolfe. Bonnie Catlett and Sally Wolfe were 
the judge’s clerks to record all the winners. See page 4.  
     Tom Parker’s Special Awards team, Van Armstrong, 
Duane Catlett, Jim Colville, Ron Dailey, Bob Engle, Eric 
Kirk, Kevin Malony, Reid Malony, and Paul Ruscito deter-
mined the Special Award winners, along with some of the 
Special Award sponsors. See page 5 for awards. 
      Jeff Feltner and his Flea Market team, Bill Busko and 
Bo Weddle, got 10 flea marketeers and 1 car corral entry 

all settled into their spaces.  

MANY THANKS TO 

ALL THE FOLKS WHO 
TURNED OUT TO 
HELP MAKE OUR 
SHOW A SUCCESS. 
SPECIAL THANKS TO 
MEET CHAIR DUANE 
CATLETT & HIS WIFE 
BONNIE FOR ALL 
THEY DO BEHIND 
THE SCENES, FOR 
MONTHS BEFORE 
THE SHOW, TO MAKE 
SURE ALL IS READY 
FOR SHOW DAY. 

Before & After: (Left) Part of the Field setup team on Friday, and (Right) the 
Showfield on Saturday. Note the white Administration tent in the back-
ground on the left in both photos. 

Left: Kevin Malony in vest, Late Registration Tent behind him, Lauren Conrad behind table.  

Right (L-R): Wayne Parker and Tom Parker all prepped to hand out the Special  Awards at 
the Admin Tent.                                Saturday photos by Jim Colville 

    Flea marketeers & their wares 

[More Apple Blossom 
News pages 4-7, 10] 
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       APPLE BLOSSOM 2025 

             by Jim Colville 

   May 10th. You couldn't ask for more 
perfect weather for a car show. High in 
the mid 70's. Of course, driving a con-
vertible to the show would have been 
even nicer if the morning temperature 
had been a bit warmer. 48 degrees 
was a little too cold to put the top down 
when I left the house. There was an 
interesting variety of cars in the show.  
Brett Weare's 1939 Packard coupe 
made it to the show, venturing out on 
the road for the first time since 1965. 
[won Best Unrestored] Doug Hol-
lingsworth's original paint survivor 
1970 GTX won a special award [Best 
Plymouth] as did the ‘67 Mercedes 
250S [Best Foreign Car].  
   Art Bragg’s ‘53 GMC with the unusu-
al utility bed seemed to be a favorite of 
several spectators. Dickie and Sally 
Wolfe's recently-restored ‘83 Dodge 
Rampage was put to work hauling vol-
unteers around for event sign place-
ment and removal. Danny Sullivan’s 
bright red ‘62 4-speed "real fine" 409 
Impala had me humming a certain 
Beach Boys song in my head as I 
looked it over ("Giddy up, giddy up 
409"). Van Armstrong, Tom Parker and 
I couldn't quite agree on whether Paul 
Ruscito's ‘63 Avanti could be consid-
ered a sports car or not. I thought yes. 
After all, when new, its most direct 
competition was the Corvette. But it 
has a back seat, so perhaps it’s more 
of a personal luxury coupe like a Rivi-
era or Grand Prix [actually, under 
AACA, it’s a muscle car class 36Q].  
    In 1956, Lincoln buyers had the 
choice of the Continental MK II and the 
Lincoln Premiere. To me, the ‘56 Lin-
coln Premiere (like the pink convertible 
shown here [which won the Bill & Gerry 
Sandy Memorial Lincoln award] ) was 
the ‘56 Lincoln that I would consider 
attractive. In ‘57 the Continental MK II 
(like Bob Engle’s shown here) would 
be the better-looking of the Lincoln 
models available that year.  

   The 1931 Packard 833 Roadster 
[winner of the Chief Judge Rockie Fera 
Memorial Award] and the 1931 Chrys-
ler CM-6 Touring [winner of Best 
Chrysler award] were both beautiful 
examples of fine car motoring in the 
early ‘30s. Among the late entries was 
a ‘96 Mini Cooper [which won Best 
British car]. 

[Continued under APPLE BLOSSOM, page 7] 
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    I have been impatiently waiting to 
see Bill Busko's latest addition to his 
collection. The survivor ‘39 Ford 
Deluxe coupe wears mostly original 
paint. Parts of the car have been re-
painted, and the color on those sec-
tions doesn't quite match the original 
paint on the rest of the car. Bill has 
talked about repainting the car for that 
reason. But that's a tough call. It’s pret-
ty amazing that any of the paint has 
lasted over eighty years, but I under-
stand the desire to have nice paint that 
looks consistent all the way around.      
   Stewart Belkin’s red ‘68 Firebird 
looked good with the red line tires and 
the red Pontiac emblem in the center 
of the Rally II wheels.  
   The little white ‘63 Falcon convertible 
might have been the first early Falcon 
I've seen with fender skirts.  
   It seems the dark red paint color is 
the color I see most often on ‘49-‘50 
Ford convertibles, and it certainly 
shows off the attractive slab-sided styl-
ing that made the Ford different from 
anything else on the road at the time. 
This 1950 is Tom Rissler’s [which won 
Best Convertible].  
   The VW bus looked like the VW bus-
ses sold around the world in the ‘50s 
and early ‘60s. But this one was a 
1971 model from Brazil [and won Best 
in Show/President’s Choice]. Brazil was 
still making the T-1 split windshield 
buses up through 1975. 
   The Janus motorcycle was the only 
two-wheeled conveyance I spotted in 
the show.  
   One of Chevrolet's most successful 
and longest lasting nameplates was 
the Caprice. But it’s doubtful that any 
Caprice is more rarely seen than the 
1965 model. Introduced mid-year as a 
luxury interior and exterior trim pack-
age for the Impala 4-door pillarless 
hardtop, it was an immediate success, 
selling more than 40,000 examples in 
that first 1/2 model year. But, as a 4-

door, few were saved. This one might 
be the first ‘65 Caprice I've ever seen.  
   Next, Bob Mayhugh's Top Banana 
Yellow ‘70 Challenger RT was another 
Late Registration.   
   As a Mopar fan, I was drawn to the 
340 4-speed ‘71 Demon [which won 
Best Dodge].  
   Gordon & Joanne Ridings’ ‘76 Cadil-
lac Limo was in the Professional class 
[and won Best Cadillac]. 

   This 1973 Buick Opel GT coupe was 
a rare sight [and won Best Sports Car].  
   Below, Len Roman’s 1960 Lark.
[which won Best Studebaker]. 

APPLE BLOSSOM: [cont’d from pg 6] 

[Continued under APPLE BLOSSOM, page 10] 
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     Of the 190,000 Olds 98’s that were produced in 1950, 
8,283 were Holiday Coupes. They were powered by a 303 
cubic inch overhead valve V8 that was know as the 
“Rocket” and was popular for its performance. The Rocket 
V8 was paired with a “Hydramatic” automatic transmission.  
It had a six-volt electrical system.  
     1950 (actually launched in mid-1949) marked the debut 
of the “Holiday” hardtop coupe body style in Oldsmobile’s 
premium 98 series which included a pillarless roof which 
gives the feeling of riding in a convertible with the top up 
(early 60’s Chevys and Pontiacs are called “Bubbletops” 
because of the lack of the “B” pillar - I always think of this 
car as one of the original bubbletops even though that term 
isn’t typically used for it). It even has chrome ribs across 
the interior roof to simulate the convertible roof. It was neat 
the first time I sat in the car I remember thinking “This feels 
like a convertible” and looking up to see those ribs and re-
alizing that’s exactly what Oldsmobile wanted you to think 
when you sat in it. The wrap-around glass in the rear win-
dow adds to that feeling and is considered an industry first. 
Riding with all the windows down is a great experience. 
Pretty neat!  
      This car came with power windows and power seats, 
relatively new options in those days. Electric windows and 
seats did not come along until a few years later when 12-

volt systems could power them. The power for these ac-
cessories was hydraulic - charged by a starter motor that 
was mounted in the fender. The windows are silent when 
they come down as the switch just releases the hydraulic 
fluid, but you hear the motor run when you hit the switch to 
move them back up. The hydraulic fluid they used was ac-
tually brake fluid. It was said that when the system leaked it 
would get brake fluid on the window which, I would imag-
ine, would be a problem for visibility but it apparently also 
ran down the side of the car etching away at the paint.     
     There are very few examples of this car left today. A 
Hemmings article by Jeff Koch (updated Aug 2024) cites 
the windows as the main reason that these cars often did 
not live on in the used market. People just did not want the 
hassle of dealing with them. The system in my car was 
flushed and DOT 5 fluid used instead to avoid such a ca-
tastrophe! In Jeff Koch’s article he goes on to state that 

there are only 12 or so of the 1950 in the “two big Oldsmo-
bile clubs”.  The article is worth a read if you are interested 
in these cars. 
     I became acquainted with the car when I happened to 
be at the home of Mike McCagh, AACA member in Cum-
berland, MD. I have been friends with his kids for many 
years and if memory serves I was there with my two sons 
fishing. At the time I had a 1957 Ford Thunderbird-Colonial 
white, red interior, hard top with a black soft top. It was a 
striking car until you got within 10 feet or so (maybe more 
like 20!). It had been restored in the 90’s and the paint and 
bodywork issues were starting to show. It did however run 
like a top. I figured I could learn to work on engines but the 
odds of me being able to do body and paintwork or be able 
to afford someone to do it for me were pretty slim. So, I 
was considering selling the car when Mike showed me the 
Oldsmobile. When I saw the Oldsmobile, it sealed the deal. 
I moved the Thunderbird along to a new home and used 
the money to purchase the Oldsmobile.  
     Mike told me that he knew the car when he was a kid. 
There was a lady who used to bring it in for service at the 
gas station where he used to hang out. Years later he saw 
it for sale and recognized it. I believe he said the car had 
already been repainted when he came by it. He had the 
original 303 replaced with a 1964 Olds 394 (same engine 
but 12 volt and the displacement had grown since the origi-
nal in 1949). The car keeps the original Hydramatic trans-
mission. Mike included the original 303 and I have it on an 
engine stand with the car in the garage. He said it ran fine, 
he just wanted more horsepower (it is a 4000 lb car!) so he 
swapped it.  
     Right about the time I bought it in 2015 I joined our car 
club. My first show was the one which we had to do lined 
up along the road to our pavilion at the park (because of 
rain-imagine that! Might I add that as the current parking 
coordinator for the AB show the thought of parking those 
cars along the road makes me shudder with anxiety!) Any-
way, a man walked up to me and told me that he knew that 
car. He told me that the woman who owned it was named 
Marion Fisher and she lived on Decatur Street in Cumber-
land. He said she had lived in Washington DC (I did some 
research, and it was Gaithersburg, MD) and had purchased 
the car there new in 1950. She had never married. She 
brought the car with her when she moved back to Cumber-
land to take care of her ailing parents. That would have 
been when Mike started seeing the car. It was her daily 
driver up until the late 1980’s when she began having diffi-
culty handling the big car (he told me she was “just a little 
thing”). She traded it on a new Chrysler. I can only imagine 
it made her sad to do it after driving the same car for nearly 
40 years (it must have been such a shock to her to go from 
her old car to her new one!- just the dashboard alone…)  
     She apparently had issues of her own with the power 
windows because he said she used to keep a stick (I wish I 
still had the stick!) that she had cut just the right length 
wedged between the chrome trim on the top of the window 
and the windowsill on the bottom to keep it up. It was very 
odd  -  and this is true  -  the morning of that show I had a 
problem with the passenger side window not wanting to go 
all the way up. It was a problem I hadn’t had before and 

JUNE CAR of  the  MONTH 

Kevin & Nicole Malony’s  
1950 Oldsmobile 98 Holiday Coupe 

by Kevin Malony 

[Continued under CAR of the MONTh, page 9] 
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have not had since with the car!  
     I love the look of the car including the styling inside and out. I 

love the history of the car. My father and father-in-law both grew up very near Decatur Street in that neighborhood. My 
long-term goal is to one day get the 303 back to running (it has 60,000 original miles) and swap it back in. The wiring is 
original and needs to be updated if the motor comes out so it would be a bigger project than just the motor. Family priori-
ties tend to get in the way of these things whether it’s time or money-in this case both!  Anyway, I hope Marion would be 
happy to know that her beloved Oldsmobile is still around and being cared for 75 years after it first caught her eye. 

                           By Tom Wisener   
     I will start with a little personal background. I grew up in 
Indiana, where I met and married my high school sweet-
heart (48 wonderful years the end of May) but we have lit-
erally lived around the world. The Army sent me to VA, NY 
(where I bought my first Willys Jeep), back to IN then to 
Germany. I became a civil servant there, then was moved 
to VA again (where I bought the Willys Jeep that I restored 
last year), NY again and then back to VA. I retired at the 
end of 2019 and we moved to Winchester. (Fun fact: I 
grew up in Winchester, IN and have now retired to Win-
chester, VA). Just don’t call me a newcomer to the area, I 
am a descendent of Thomas Babb who was given a land 
grant, near current US Rt 522 and Apple Pie Ridge, in 
1735. I can see Babbs Mountain from my back porch. An-
other ancestor, George Reitenour, was born in Frederick 
County, VA in 1783. He is the one who moved to Indiana 
around 1820. (Fun fact: Winchester, IN, founded in 1818, 
was named after Winchester, VA).  
     Ok, let’s talk about my 1954 Willys CJ3B. My journey 
with this particular Willys goes back decades. I acquired it 
back in the early 1990’s when we lived in Hampton, VA 
and the owner at that time decided he didn’t want to contin-
ue with the restoration. Shortly after that my employer (I 
was at that time a U.S. Army civilian) moved me to Syra-
cuse, NY so into storage it went. After Syracuse we moved 
to Stafford, VA and again it just sat in my garage. In 2002, 
my son and I drove to Toledo, OH and picked up a re-

placement body and many of the parts we thought we 
needed to finally get going on this grand project. Alas, a 
couple months later he headed off to college and every-
thing continued to sit in the garage.  
     In 2020, after having just retired from federal service 
and bidding the Pentagon goodbye, my wife and I moved 
to Winchester. We started going to whatever local car 
show we could, and the bug to finish my Jeep revealed its 
menacing face once again. I knew I had to get something 
done.  
     I realized I would never be able to get it done the way I 
wanted by myself, so I started looking for help. Old Jeeps 
don’t show up very often at local car shows so I couldn’t 
talk with other owners for tips or referrals, and, even with 
the internet, locating restoration shops was proving to be a 
challenge.Then, in September 2021, we attended the Au-
tumn Festival and Antique Car Show in Broadway, VA. Af-
ter looking at all the beautiful cars and trucks a certain 
business sign caught my attention. It was for W. W. Motor 
Cars, the sponsor for the car show part of the festival. The 
owner, Jack Wenger, was standing outside and we starting 
talking and before I knew it we were getting a personal 
guided tour through his building to see all of their works in 
progress. He said he could finish my Jeep to whatever lev-
el I wanted. The next thing I know, we are agreeing for him 
taking on my Jeep.  
     Over the last three years my concept of what I wanted 
continued to evolve, from just get it painted and running to 
getting it restored to as original as possible. I started read-
ing Jeep forums, reviewing historical accountings, and 
seeking out Willys Jeep events whenever possible. I went 
to Carlisle in the spring twice, picking through the old litera-
ture and original manuals. We went to Hershey twice, pick-
ing up license plates and some needed parts. That was 
when I set a new goal of showing my Jeep at Hershey.  
     This past year in June we went to the Bantam Jeep 
Heritage Festival in Butler, PA, the birthplace of the Jeep.  
The American Bantam Car Company in Butler actually pro-
duced the first Jeep prototype but the U.S. Army doubted 
their production ability and gave the blueprints to Willys 
and Ford for wartime production.  We left Butler and drove 
across to Kempton, PA for the Great Willys Picnic.  In Au-
gust we drove to Toledo, OH, where Jeeps have been pro-
duced since WW II, for the Toledo Jeep Fest. They had an 
indoor exhibit of different historic versions, military and ci-
vilian, I now know why my wife says I have a unicorn, for 
all of the thousands of Jeeps at these three events I only 
saw one CJ3B like mine at each one.  

[Continued under Spotlight, page 10] 

         NEW MEMBER SPOTLIGHT   by Dan Rowzie, Membership Chair 

Many years ago, the late Bob Pierce, a Club legend, used to write a feature on newer members, so we could 
get to know each other. What a great idea! This issue’s spotlight revival is on Tom and Diane Wisener.  

CAR of the MONTH: [cont’d from page 8] 
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     Anyway, with Hershey fast approaching the pressure 
was on to make the final touches complete. Finally, we got 
the last part installed and touchups completed. On Mon-
day, Oct. 8 we picked it up and on Tuesday we headed 
north to Hershey. Yes, I was cutting it close.  
     We spent the next couple of days wandering the flea 
market, but obviously we were looking forward to the big 
event, the show and judging on Friday. I wasn’t sure what 
to expect, but the folks at Hershey had things running like 
a well-oiled machine. As we drove to the field, I was sur-
prised to see all of the spectators that lined the route. It 
was like a big parade and we were right in the middle of it. 
They waved and clapped, and one group even held num-
bered cards like in the Olympics (or Dancing with the 
Stars).  It sure felt good when they held up 10‘s as we 
drove by. They got us parked, we pulled out our folding 
chairs, and the wait began. The judging team soon arrived, 
their captain introduced himself, and they set about looking 
over my Jeep front to back and top to bottom. I was a bit 
apprehensive as I had heard the judging team looking at 
the car parked behind us tell its owner they were making a 
major reduction for over-restoration (too much chrome un-
der the hood), but our team looked, then conferred a bit 
and  moved on.  
     The rest of the day was spent talking to folks about my 
Jeep and also looking at as many of the other cars and 
trucks as we could. Before we knew it the show was over 
and we drove my Jeep back to the trailer and loaded it up. 
That night we attended the awards ceremony. There is no 
way to describe how elated I felt when they actually called 
my name. First Junior!  That’s right, all that work to ensure 

everything was as original as possible finally paid off. Not 
only did I get a nice trophy, but based on the judging my 
Jeep was nominated for a National Award. I got another 
nice trophy at the National AACA Convention held in Char-
lotte, NC this past February.  
     Since our experience at Hershey, I find I want even 
more. I have been learning how the AACA judging levels 
are set up and looking for more big shows to participate in. 
After receiving First Junior, the next level is Senior and I 
got that (and another trophy) at the Charlotte, NC Nation-
als this past April. In June we are going back to Butler, PA 
for Bantam Jeep Heritage Festival 2025. My Jeep was se-
lected to be on display in their Historical Exhibit building. 
The next weekend after that is the AACA Eastern Spring 
Nationals in Beckley, WV where the next AACA judging 
level for my Jeep will be the Preservation Award. In July is 
the Grand Nationals in Dayton, OH. As I understand it, my 
Jeep cannot be judged for a Grand National award until 
the calendar year after earning the Senior Award (so 
2026), but I think I can still be judged for another Preserva-
tion Award (still researching that). After receiving five 
Preservation Awards my Jeep will qualify for the Participa-
tion Award. And if I keep going after more Preservation 
Awards there is the Enhanced Preservation Participation 
Award in the form of Bronze (10), Silver (15), Gold (20) 
and Diamond (25). I don’t know if I will be able to hold up 
that long. Finally, in August we are going back to Toledo 
where my Jeep was selected to be in their indoor exhibit of 
historically correct and significant vehicles. Can you tell I’m 
proud of my Jeep?  
     I guess that bug has fully infected me, I seem to be 
planning our vacations by looking for more shows to enter 
or festivals to attend. Hey, isn’t that what retirement is for? 

SPOTLIGHT: [continued from page 9 

   The polished brass grille surround on 
Jim Lemen’s 1915 Model T Touring 
[which won Best Brass Era] high-
lights the appeal of those early brass 
era cars. Next, a two-tone green Stu-
debaker. Tom Parker's Buick Centuri-
an looked great, but a set of white wall 
tires would really make those chrome 
Buick rims "pop".    

   The ‘64 Fairlane 500 2-door post  
sedan could easily be cloned into a 
Thunderbolt. I was glad to see it still 
wore the stock flat hood, rather than 
the Thunderbolt's "teardrop" hood 

scoop.  
Bright red looks good on so many 
cars, like on this T-bird.  

APPLE BLOSSOM: [cont’d from pg 7] 
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Dinsmore had an excellent 
team of judges that spent a 

lot of time on the field looking over all the cars registered to be 
judged. This is not the simplest task of the day. We made some 
adjustments this year to the number of 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place 
awards given which put a little more “pressure” on those judges 
to pick the most deserving winners.   
     Tom Parker’s team had it a bit easier choosing the Special 
Award winners. The guidelines are very simple compared to the 
judged vehicles. All the cars on the field are eligible for the 32 
available awards, but the judges don’t have to be nearly as 
picky about details.  
     Jeff Feltner once again put together a team for the flea mar-
ket area. They had a good showing of venders and a successful 
day of sales.  
     A lot of work goes on in the background in the weeks before 
the Meet. THANK YOU to Meet Chairman Duane and his wife 
Bonnie for keeping on top of all the little things we take for 
granted, like permits, port-a-johns, and trophies, that we could-
n’t do without. And thank you to all the members who took our 
Meet flyers to other car shows and to auto parts stores all over 
the area, and to our Webmaster Tom Parker who gave us so 

much publicity on our Facebook page. 
     A special THANK YOU to our food vendor Legacy Christian 
Academy for providing sandwiches and drinks, and to our Meet 
sponsors, Safford Chrysler Jeep of Winchester, Omps Funeral 
Home & Cremation Service, and J.C. Taylor Insurance.   
     There are many more individuals in addition to those listed 
above that work VERY HARD to make this Meet a huge success. 
Linda has listed all those individuals in her article, so I did not 
repeat them all here. However, I will again give a VERY SINCERE 
THANK YOU TO EVERYONE who contributed to this year’s Meet. 
There are already thoughts and comments about how we can 
make improvements to next year’s show. If you have any 
thoughts or ideas as to how we can continue to make improve-
ments, please share them with a Committee Chairperson or the 
Executive Board. 
     Remember to bring your treasures to the June Membership 
Meeting and Auction at the Antique Car Shelter in Jim Barnett 
Park. This meeting is NOT a 
potluck meal, so we have 
space and time for the  
Auction. See you there,  Jeff 

  

MEMBER NEWS 

   APPLE BLOSSOM FESTIVAL  
              PARADE MAY 3: 
    Club Parade Chair Jim Tillery had 
our group all organized prior to the big 
day. A total of 10 cars lined up at 
12:15 pm in our contingent of the 
Grand Feature Parade. We were 
staged in the parking lot of the theater 
at Shenandoah University, which hap-
pily had their lobby open, with re-
strooms, very handy ! 
    When we finally got the word at 1:15 
pm to head out, we left the parking lot 
and wound our way through the streets 
of Winchester as part of the “pre-

parade.” There was only one group 
ahead of us, a large contingent of mo-
torcycles, so we had no delays. We 
passed many marching bands who 
were practicing and getting into for-
mation, and we were all done in about 
25 minutes. There seemed to be a 
good crowd all along the route, and we 
got plenty of waves as we passed by. 
The parade itself usually lasts 3 hours 
or more, with all the bands, floats, and 
performances, so we got off easy. The 
weather was overcast, but the rain 
held off until much later in the day. 
    Club members participating were: 
Jim Tillery and grandson in Jim’s 
Packard; Gordon & Joanne Ridings 
and family in their Cadillac Limo;  
Kenny Harper in his Skyliner; Lee  

Dieter & 
Mike Korri-
gan in Lee’s 
Mustang; 
Mark 
Dinsmore in 
one of his 
(of course)  
Pontiacs;  

Bert & Teri Brasz and grandson in their 
Ford truck; Harry & Ruth Newman in 
their Subaru; Paul Beam & Lynn  
Harris in their Porsche;  Mike & Connie 
Herbert in their Ford Granada; and 
Craig & Linda Comontofski in their Stu-
debaker. 
   If there was an award for Apple Blos-
som Spirit, Mike & Connie Herbert 
would be the winners  -  they decorat-
ed both the Granada and themselves 
in the Blooms ! 

PRESIDENT: [from page 1] 

WEAR YOUR 

NAME TAG ! 
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MEMBERS BILL AND ANNETTE BUSKO ARE THE CONTACTS FOR THIS MEMORIAL FOR THEIR SON ED-
DIE. BILL WILL NEED SOME HELP WITH PARKING AT THE CRUISE-IN, SO PLEASE ARRIVE A BIT EARLY 
TO GIVE HIM A HAND.  BILL’S PHONE: 540-539-5751 
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   PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS WHEN YOU  
   CAN, AND BE SURE TO LET THEM  KNOW YOU  

   HEARD ABOUT THEM IN THE SPLIT RIM. 
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 NOTE: Timothy Price (see ad above ) says for antique 
cars, if you supply the oil and filter, he will change your 
oil and lubricate the chassis for $40. Mention this ad. 

   PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS WHEN YOU  
   CAN, AND BE SURE TO LET THEM  KNOW YOU  

   HEARD ABOUT THEM IN THE SPLIT RIM. 
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FOR SALE:  VA and WV Vintage Tags – Tom 
Rissler (540) 662-9020  
FOR SALE: (REDUCED PRICE) 1962 Biscayne 2-

door post car, many extra parts , 6 cyl car but 
have extra 283 or 327 motors 3speed trans. 
$1,500. Call Bo Weddle, 540-323-2858  
FOR SALE : 1957 Ford Thunderbird. Triple 
white. Body off frame restoration. 50k 
miles.  312 V8 automatic.  Beautiful condition. 
Please call or text Dave Lewis at 540-247-3584  
 

FOR SALE:  Devilbis 80 Gal. two stage air com-
pressor. $800; Abrasive blast cabinet $100;  
VW dealers engine lift porter $200 . Call Chet 
Allen (229) 977-1501 after 5:00 pm 

 

FOR SALE:  AMC/Rambler 198 c.i. Inline six 
cylinder block.  Brand new in orig.  labeled 
wooden crate and packaging. Never used. 
Stored inside temp controlled garage.  
Add’l info, photos, & pricing/shipping details, 

contact Mark Dinsmore, 
markshotrodgarage@gmail.com.  
FOR SALE: 1927 Buick model 27-48 Master 4-

passenger coupe. 4500.00 For more infor-
mation call Michael Witt 540-303-1028 

FOR SALE: (REDUCED PRICE) 1958 MGA 1500 
Coupe, red with black leather interior with red 
piping.  Four cylinder, 4 speed, twin carbure-
tors, 64,960 miles, all accessories work, wire 
wheels.  Includes original owner’s manual, 
tools, jack and brass mallet. #3 car.  Price 
$16,000.  Recently professional-appraised with 
documentation. Club member has owned the 
car 40+ years. Call or text Joyce, 540-336-1020  
 

FOR SALE: 1978 BMW R100/7 motorcycle 32K 
original miles. Asking $4500. Karl Ettinger 540-

877-8808 or 304-267-4162  
FOR SALE: 1987 Camaro IROC Z, 5.0 Liter V8 4-

BBL Auto w/OD, T-Tops, AC PS Front Disc 
Brakes, Cruise, tilt-wheel, loaded with options, 
red on red, 32K original miles, car shows like 
new. Recent front struts, front calipers rotors 
and pads, rear hatch struts, carb rebuilt, new 
heater core and all belts and hoses, plugs and 
wires, transmission flushed and filter. Asking 
$31.900   Bob Bearer 540-550-1898  
rbearer@comcast.net 
FOR SALE: 2000 BMW Z3 
Roadster 2.3. 2.5 Liter DOHC 
inline 6, 5 spd Manual, ABS, air 
bags, Stability/traction con-
trol, Leather power seats, 
power top, Dakar Yellow with 
Black interior, 72,000 miles. 

Excellent condition. Recent maintenance, new 
tires, front struts, rear shocks, rear subframe 
bushings, clutch, trans mounts, radiator and all 
hoses and belts, valve cover and plugs, rear 
plastic window, LED headlights. Asking 
$13,900. Bob Bearer 540-550-1898. rbear-
er@comcast.net 
FOR SALE: Four tires, Vogue gold and white 
walls P215/70R-15, have 1500 miles on them, 
still have nibs. Set of four, $650 obo. Eric Kirk 
(540) 667-4483 

FOR SALE: (NEW AD) 2004 Mini Cooper S, 
modeled after the Mini that won the Monte 
Carlo race. 92K miles. $16,000. Jan O’Dell  
540-660-5422 

M A R K E T P L A CE  

IMAGINE  
YOUR AD HERE 

 

Send newsletter ads to:  
shenandoahregion@gmail.com 

   JULY  News Deadline:  
        NOON  JUNE 23 

           DIRECTIONS TO ANTIQUE CAR SHELTER,  
      JIM BARNETT PARK  1001 E. Cork St.  Winchester     
From Pleasant Valley Rd, turn east onto E. Cork St. There are 2 
Park entrances  -  make Right turn at first light (first entrance). 
Turn left  directly in front of the War Memorial Bldg (red blob 
on map next to “Jim Barnett Park” text), and drive past the 
ball fields. At the T,  turn Right and follow the road (Oak Dr) 
south to the Y.  Bear left at the Y, and follow the road past the 
dog park (on your left) to the dead end at the Antique Car 
Shelter. There is a gravel parking lot, or you can park on the 
grass beyond it. Alternately, you can take the 2nd Park en-
trance from Cork St and follow Oak Dr as outlined above. No 
restroom facilities at the shelter, but the War Memorial Bldg is 
open to the public.  

DON’T BE SILLY  -  CARS CAN’T READ ! 
From the AACA Forum  -  aaca.com  



               SHENANDOAH  REGION,  AACA     --     EXECUTIVE  OFFICERS  2025 

President Vice-President Secretary Treasurer 
Jeff Smulovitz Kevin Malony Linda Comontofski Bonnie Catlett 

grandpaw3x@yahoo.com kmalony@hotmail.com shenandoahregion@gmail.com catlettbd@gmail.com 

(540) 533-7235 (540) 688-9547 (304) 267-6471 (540) 539-0082 

    

Director (2024-25) Director (2024-26) Director (2025-27) President Emeritus 

Jim Tillery Tom Parker Paul Ruscito Dan Rowzie 

tilleryjd@gmail.com tomrparkerjr@gmail.com p.ruscito@comcast.net drowzie@comcast.net 
(540) 678-1565 (703) 727-3665 (540) 624-9454 (304) 728-6641 

    

Apple Blossom Meet Chair   Newsletter Editor 
Duane Catlett                Web Site :  shenandoah.aaca.com Linda Comontofski 

catlettbd@gmail.com      Club Email: shenandoahregion@gmail.com shenandoahregion@gmail.com 

(540) 533-7376   (304) 267-6471 

        

                      Sunshine Committee Chairs:  

 David & Sharon Lewis (540) 247-3584 — dtlewis51@gmail.com 

If Undeliverable, return to: 
Editor, The Split Rim 

c/o 1501 W. King St. 
Martinsburg, WV 25401 

 

shenandoahregion@gmail.com  

Facebook :  www.facebook.com/ShenandoahRegionAACA  


